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Chris Reeder Okay.  Hello everybody that’s on the webinar.  My name is Chris Reeder.  
I’m a partner in the Husch Blackwell Energy and Natural Resources Group. 
Very glad that everybody managed to survive the Eclipse yesterday and 
speaking of that, we’re excited to be talking with you about the Federal and 
State Regulatory approvals required for typical wind and solar energy 
projects.  

Before we begin, I would like to cover just a few housekeeping items that will 
enhance our webinar today.  At the bottom of your console are a number of 
application icons that you can use during the program, so I want to go over 
some of those for you, for those who haven’t done one of our webinars.  If 
you have any questions that you’d like to submit to any of our presenters, you 
can submit that with the question box.  We’ll try to answer all of your 
questions during the webcast today, but if we need to expand on that or if we 
run out of time, we’ll try to address any of those through email.  We really 
appreciate your participation and we encourage you to submit questions.  That 
will make for a much better webinar today.  

There is also an icon to assist with your viewing preferences, so you can 
expand the slides by clicking on “Maximize”, the maximize icon, which is the 
top right hand side of the slides, or dragging the bottom right corner of the 
slide area.  If you have any technical difficulties, please click on the “Help” 
icon.  It’s a question mark and it has a lot of frequently asked questions on 
technical issues.  A copy of the slide deck is available in the “Resource List” 
icon that looks like a folder at the bottom of your screen.  If you want to 
receive news and legal insights effecting the energy and natural resources 
industry, you can subscribe to our section’s blog by clicking on the “Blog” 
icon at the bottom of your screen.  Promise not to send you 50,000 emails 
every day.  

The program has been approved for California, Colorado, Illinois, Iowa, 
Kansas, Missouri, Nebraska, Tennessee, Texas, and Wisconsin Continuing 
Legal Education Credit.  So we’ve got the central time zone nailed down 
CLE-wise.  To report your hours in Illinois, Kansas, Nebraska, Tennessee or 
Texas, click on the CLE widget at the bottom of the screen and complete 
those questions.  

And finally, a recording of our webcast will be available tomorrow for 
watching and sharing.  I’m sure you’ll want to see it many, many times.  Once 
available, a link to the recording will be emailed to you along with the 
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certificate of attendance.  

Okay, so enough of the housekeeping.  Let’s talk about who are presenters are 
today.  In addition to myself, I am joined by my colleagues Kyle Berry and 
Linda Walsh.  Kyle is a member of our Energy and Natural Resources Team 
and his practice emphasizes renewable and clean energy projects, including 
advice related to power purchase agreements, and he advises companies as 
they expand and pursue economic development projects.  Linda, who is in our 
Washington D.C. office, is also a member of our Energy and Natural 
Resource Team and she focuses on regulatory issues effecting the electric 
utility industry, including FERC Order No. 1000 matters and many, many 
others.  

So, with that, let me turn the presentation over to Linda.  

Linda Walsh Thanks, Chris.  I am going to discuss the FERC regulatory approvals or filing 
requirements that may apply to a renewable transaction.  And the four main 
topics I will be talking about include market-based rate authority under the 
Federal Power Act Section 205; authority for the disposition of jurisdictional 
assets under Federal Power Act Section 203; the Exempt Wholesale 
Generator and Foreign Utility Company certification requirements and 
benefits; and then the Qualifying Facility certification requirements and 
benefits under PURPA.   

So for market-based rate authority under Section 205, FERC requires rate 
authorization for all wholesale sales.  And that would be except for certain 
qualifying facilities that are 20 megawatts or less, UFs with a PURPA 
contract and ERCOT sales, because the Federal Power Act does not apply in 
ERCOT.  

One thing to keep in mind for transactions is that test power is considered 
selling power.  So you need to have market-based rate authority in place 
before test power starts, even if it’s pre-operation or pre-commercial operation 
of a project.  The market-based rate authorization is granted for sellers that 
can demonstrate that they lack market power – the applicant and their 
affiliates – or have adequately mitigated any market power.  And market 
power is viewed from a horizontal perspective, the generation market and 
vertical market power in the supplies to the generation – inputs to the 
generation of electricity.   

FERC uses two – I won’t get into too much detail on this – but FERC uses 
two screen analyses:  the pivotal supplier analysis, which analyzes market 
power at the annual peak; and a market share analysis that looks at market 
power on a more seasonal basis.  



KCP-8285063-2 3 

Speaker Content 

For timing perspective on market-based rate applications, there is a 60-day 
notice requirement from the day an application is filed, but you can request a 
waiver of the notice requirements to allow a market-based rate tariff to 
become effective before the date of the order.  So, for example if you were to 
file on September 1 for a market-based rate at FERC, you won’t see an order 
from FERC until sixty days later, about October 31 or thereabout.  But you 
can request the market-based rate authority to become effective any time after 
September 1st.  You just won’t have the order.  But that can be important, 
especially if you want to start test power before a transaction, for example. 
So you won’t have to wait for the actual FERC order to be issued before you 
can start that. 

This next area of FERC approval that is key for transactions – and this is 
something to think about ahead of time, as well as the market-based rate tariff 
requirements – you need to think well in advance about whether 203 
authorization is required.  And I find it useful to sort of break it down into 
three components:  who is buying, who is selling, and what facilities are 
involved.  Section 203 applies to public utilities, which are entities that own 
FERC jurisdictional assets; holdings companies, which are defined under the 
Public Utility Holding Company Act that is now governed under FERC; and 
it applies to jurisdictional facilities.  Jurisdictional facilities include generation 
and transmission interconnection facilities.  It also includes paper facilities, 
such as tariffs and contracts for – sale contracts.  So for example, a market-
based rate tariff would be considered a paper facility.  So if an entity owns 
only a market-based rate tariff, no facilities, it’s still a public utility for 
Section 203 purposes.  

So there are several types of transactions that Section 203 covers.  For public 
utilities, Section 203 approval is required for any sale, lease or other 
disposition of facilities.  And this section, [Section] 203(a)(1)(A), is sort of 
broken into two pieces.  A sale, lease, or other disposition of the whole of a 
public utility has no dollar threshold.  If a public utility is only selling, 
leasing, or otherwise disposing of a part of its facilities, there’s a ten million 
dollar threshold for that to apply.  

There’s – the [Section] 203(a)(1)(B) is for mergers or consolidations and that 
also covers purchases of jurisdictional assets by public utilities.  And note that 
this section does not have a ten million dollar threshold.  And this section 
often catches transactions that might otherwise fall under the ten million 
dollar threshold, so it’s important to consider whether 203(a)(1)(B) applies to 
any transaction.  

Purchase of securities of another public utility, that also has a ten million 
dollar threshold.  And a public utilities purchase of an existing generator, that 
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has a ten million dollar threshold.  

[Section] 203 is also required for a holding company that (c)(2) requires 
securities of either a public utility or of another holding company of a public 
utility. 

So for each one of these items, it’s important to look at who’s buying and 
who’s selling.   

For the 203 application itself, FERC considers the effect on competition rates 
and regulation for the competition analysis.  It’s a little bit different than the 
market-based rate analysis, but again, it looks at horizontal competitive 
concerns, as well as vertical concerns.  The screens are slightly different, but 
they aim to get at the same type of market power issues.  In a merger type 
transaction, you know, of course both the combination of two companies 
changes the analysis instead of just focusing on a single company for the 
market-based rate analysis.  

From a timing perspective, if there are no market power issues, if the buyer of 
the facilities that are subject to the transaction does not have market power in 
the geographic – relevant geographic region – FERC will often issue an order 
in thirty to sixty days.  And I need to put a caveat here, because FERC went 
for a very long period of time without a quorum, so they have quite a back log 
there now.  So the thirty to sixty days, it’s not clear whether or not they’ll be 
able to meet that time frame going forward, or at least there may be a time 
period where it takes a little bit longer until they can get caught up on their 
orders.  

Now the applicability of 203 is often questionable and you’ll find that there 
are a lot of applications for 203 approval that are filed out of an abundance of 
caution.  And folks do that simply to get an order from FERC when there’s 
any doubt.  It saves time in the long run a lot of times, and gives certainty for 
financing purposes and if you need legal opinions, it makes the transaction a 
little bit smoother on that end.   

Under PURPA, certain QFs are exempt from 203 approval requirements, but 
that doesn’t mean a transaction involving a QF doesn’t need 203 approval, 
because you have to look at the buyer, as well.  So if a QF is selling a facility 
to a public utility, that public utility may need approval to buy, even if the QF 
doesn’t need approval to sell.   

Change-in-control transactions – and this is where a lot of the uncertainty 
comes into play – even passive ownership interests, while there’s no voting 
securities involved, it’s still – FERC considers these types of transactions to 
be on a case by case basis, which is where you see these filed out of an 



KCP-8285063-2 5 

Speaker Content 

abundance of caution applications, because it’s not clear whether or not – in 
any particular case FERC will find that there is no change in control. 

Blanket approvals may apply.  The regulations contain about twelve separate 
blanket exemptions that can apply for 203 transactions, so if you go through 
the analysis for the buyer and the seller, you certainly want to consider the 
blanket exemptions to see if any of them might apply.  For example, one 
blanket exemption is for holding companies that are holding companies solely 
with respect to one or more exempt wholesale generators, foreign utility 
companies or QFs.  Those types of holding companies can purchase 
additional EWGs, foreign utility companies or QFs without seeking 203 
approval. 

And of course a reminder that a failure to obtain required approvals could 
result in civil penalties.  FERC has recently issued penalties against 
companies for failing to file Section 203 applications for transactions. 

EWGs and foreign utility companies.  Now these are requirements under the 
Public Utility Holding Company Act, and since 2005, FERC has administered 
the Holding Company Act.  It used to be administered by the FCC.  And the 
exempt wholesale generator status can give a company exemptions from 
certain PUHCA requirements and as I mentioned earlier, it could provide a 
holding company some exemptions from two or three requirements.  So filing 
a certification for exempt wholesale generators is a good idea if you have a 
generator that’s engaged in wholesale sales.  It doesn’t apply for any 
generators that would be making retail sales.   

Foreign utility companies, the same benefit applies.  It can give a holding 
company some exemptions from the Holding Company Act.  So for 
companies that have foreign utility companies in the holding company 
system, filing certification at FERC for that is a good thing, good idea to do.   

The self-certifications are effective immediately.  It doesn’t cost you any time 
to make the filings.  They’re effective when filed.  FERC will issue an order 
in about thirty to sixty days after an EWG filing, for example, notifying you 
that it is effective.  It’s going to be just a public notice and they’ll be a whole 
bunch of different dockets listed for that.  And it’s basically notification that 
the sixty day time period has passed for objections. 

And next we move to Qualifying Facilities, which is under the Public Utility 
Regulatory Policies Act, PURPA.  QF status is for small power production 
facilities that are 80 megawatts or less or cogeneration facilities.  For small 
power production facilities, the size, 80 megawatts size, is calculated by 
adding all the megawatts of all QFs by the same owner, using the same input.  
So all wind facilities owned by the same company or that company’s 
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affiliates.  Affiliates are included.  And FERC will calculate that based on the 
location of the generating facility, not the point of interconnection.  So you 
can have two QFs that are more than a mile apart interconnected at the same 
point, but they could still be considered two separate QFs.  And the science 
calculation is important, because as I mentioned earlier, the 20 megawatts – if 
you have a QF less than 20 megawatts, you can avoid having to get a market-
based rate tariff.  

For QFs, the self-certification must be filed.  You have to file a Form 556.  
It’s a standardized form.  Must be filed for all QFs that are greater than a 
megawatt.  If you have a QF less than a megawatt, you don’t need to file, 
you’re just automatically a QF.  And the QF self-certification again is 
effective when it’s filed.  You don’t need to wait for an order from FERC.  
One will never come.  You can submit a request for certification at FERC if 
you have some doubt as to whether or not any of the requirements are met and 
you can get FERC to specifically opine as to the certification requirements 
and whether you meet the requirements.  And I will note that there is an 
interesting request for certification pending now that is requesting besides 
calculation that I mentioned earlier, is asking FERC to measure the size of the 
wind facility by calculating a weighted geographic center of the facility which 
– that would be a change from the way FERC has calculated it this far, and so 
if anyone’s interested in that facility or that question, it’s QF Docket QF17-
673 at FERC and it’s just pending now. 

And finally, as I mentioned early, certain QFs are exempt from Federal Power 
Act Sections 203 and 205 requirements.  So there’s a significant benefit 
having QF certification. 

And I think that’s it. 

Reeder Okay.  Thanks very much, Linda.  It was very informative.  We’re going to 
turn now to myself and I’m going to talk for a few minutes about some Texas-
specific requirements.  Before I launch into that, let me just remind everybody 
about the question box.  We’ve received two or three questions already and 
we’ll answer those towards the end.  But if you do have any questions, just 
again a reminder to go ahead and submit those and we’ll be happy to address 
those.   

Okay.  I’d like to talk about Texas for a bit.  We have a great deal of hot air or 
what I would prefer to call wind, a lot of sunlight, a lot of great power 
demand.  So those make for the good ingredients for a good development 
market, particularly over on the renewable side.  And so we’ve been seeing in 
our office – and I think probably a lot of you on the call have seen a lot of 
renewable development or renewable investment.  So that continues to move 
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forward.   

Any time you’re talking in Texas, which is one of the bigger markets, about 
an acquisition or a merger or an investment of some sort, it’s very important 
to think about the Texas Public Utility Commission approval requirements 
and whether that applies as kind of a threshold matter.  And because of the 
timing that’s involved, if the statute does apply, it’s very important to 
consider that at a fairly early stage so that you can plan for that.   

I neglected to put the cite to that statute in this slide.  It is Texas Utilities Code 
Section 39.158(a) and it is not simply a renewable energy requirement, it 
applies to any kind of generation to which the various elements will apply.  
And to the extent it does, it would require Texas PUC approval for some 
acquisitions, investments, mergers.  As an extremely high level view, it 
applies when two or more generation owners propose to merge, consolidate or 
otherwise affiliate.  If you have something even close to that, it’s very 
important to examine whether your transaction is subject to this requirement.  
It is not applicable to building a generation facility or re-powering an existing 
facility.  This is something when two or more come together.  And whether a 
filing is needed or, for that matter, whether approval is required depends upon 
the combining parties’ share of installed capacity in a power region.  A power 
region being de facto synonymous with ERCOT and Southwest Power Pool or 
MISO.  One thing that kind of hampers this as we work through these issues 
and various transactions is that there’s no PUC precedent.  Everything that’s 
come to the Commission has been in the form of a settlement or an agreed 
order.  So there’s nothing really precedential that we can rely on, nor has the 
Commission ever adopted a rule that kind of explains its position on some of 
these elements which, as we’ll see, can be a little bit difficult to parse through.  
What I’m presenting and what I think others have relied on in the past has 
been largely a function of the guidance that we’ve received from the PUC 
staff and their leadership and their views about this statute which, I think – it’s 
probably not any kind of secret – has been fairly broad, reflecting a view that 
it’s much better to file something that may not strictly be necessary then to 
incur the risk of having not sought approval and then later on it being decided 
that you should have obtained approval and perhaps be subject to 
administrative penalties or even something worse.   

So now hopefully I have everybody’s attention, let me move forward to talk a 
little bit more about what this approval jurisdiction is.  As I said, it applies to 
investment or acquisition-type transactions where owners of electric 
generation facilities seek to merge, consolidate or otherwise become 
affiliated.  So this can apply when you’re acquiring an interest in a project 
company or an interest, or even outright acquiring, somebody who owns 
several plants already.  Now if you have this, then you do have to seek prior 
approval if all the parties’ capacity together that’s owned or controlled by 
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them and their affiliates is 1% of the installed capacity in the power region 
that you’re talking about.  And we’ll get to that 1% and what all’s included in 
that in just a moment.   

The good news, if you do have to file, is that the Commission is required to 
approve your transaction unless your combined capacity under ownership or 
control is over 20%.  If you’re over 20%, then you have to start talking about 
some mitigation measures.  But if you’re under 20%, then the Commission 
must approve the application. 

So I’d like to now work through what some of these elements are and really, 
the purpose for doing this is to demonstrate that although the words in this 
statue, when you look at them, they seem fairly obvious and like they’d be 
straightforward, but as you start to drill down into some of these elements, 
you see that there’s a lot of questions and you have to take account of how a 
specific fact situation lines up.  So let’s do that.   

First of all, you have to have an owner of electric generation facilities.  Now 
what does that mean exactly?  Well, first of all, you know, some of these 
interest are owned in a – as only – as to a part of the ownership interest for a 
facility.  Or they could be ownership interests upstream of the actual project 
company.  An ownership, say, in a holding company or even a parent 
company.  Also, as Linda suggested as to her presentation, you can have 
passive ownership.  Tax equity ownership.  All of these types of ownership 
interests have given rise to TUC applications.  And again, it’s not as though 
there’s any definitive precedential PUC order out there that says every one of 
these is an ownership interest for purposes of the statute.  It’s been more a 
function of practice and caution and guidance from the staff.   

As to what is a generation facility for purposes of the statute, even there you 
have some gray areas.  It has been interpreted to include ownership of 
facilities that aren’t actively in service, such as mothball facilities, and 
facilities that are strict for self-generation, especially to the extent that there is 
still some interconnection with an organized power system. 

You next have to have a transaction in which that owner proposes to merge, 
consolidate or otherwise affiliate with another owner of electric generation 
facilities.  So when we look at this, our advice – and I think the practice has 
been to apply the statute in situations where one owner is seeking to acquire 
an equity interest or some other controlling interest in another owner.  And I 
think I would caution here, too – as we do to clients and others – that when 
this statute talks about merge, consolidate or otherwise affiliate, it doesn’t say 
“become an affiliate of.”  It says “otherwise affiliate.”  So there is a statutory 
definition of the word affiliate and it involves various tests and elements 
which revolve around a 5% ownership-type threshold and our view of this has 
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been that that’s not necessarily the same sense in which “otherwise affiliate” 
means, because it means otherwise affiliate.  So we’ve cautioned to take a 
broad approach. 

And because it has to be a transaction with another generation owner, it’s 
pretty clear that that excludes transactions in which somebody is simply 
acquiring the facilities themselves, an asset sale.  So what this statute applies 
to are the acquisition, sale, development of equity or controlling interest in an 
entity, rather than acquiring equipment, basically. 

And finally, for purposes of threshold determination, these generation 
facilities in question have to offer electricity for sale in Texas.  And here 
again, although that might suggest that they actually are in the business of and 
currently offering electricity for sale in Texas, the guidance – the practice has 
been that if they are simply capable of offering electricity for sale in Texas, 
then they are potentially within the scope of this transaction or, excuse me, 
this approval jurisdiction.  And that, I would say, even applies in situations 
where they are contractually committed to deliver generation outside of 
Texas, has been the guidance that we’ve received from Commission staff and 
the practice we’ve seen, as well. 

All right, so if you have a transaction in which this is going on, then you need 
to take the next step, which is to count capacity.  If you don’t have a 
transaction like that, then you’re free to just move on along and continue 
working on the remaining terms of the deal.  If, however, you do, then you 
need to start to count.  And the count is going to include a number of things.  
I’ve tried to list out some of those on the next slide, which is where I set out 
an example.  But you’re looking at capacity that all of the parties to this 
transaction, to which they have an equity ownership interest, and that includes 
a lot of things that you might not think to include.  For example, stake in 
generation that is not yet currently in operation but which is expected to be in 
operation within the next twelve months, is to be included, as well as 
generation that’s outside the power region in question.  So for example, when 
we have a deal that includes an ERCOT entity, we have to count up the STP 
and MISO capacity that those entities – or more than likely, their affiliates – 
own or control.  And that has to be included into the count as well, because 
that is electricity that is potentially able to be offered into the ERCOT power 
region.  There’s a little nuance there, which is that you only count up to the 
capacity of the DC ties, which is 820 megawatts.   

You include a number of other types of capacity such as affiliate owned 
capacity, which is a very important element of the test.  You include interests 
that are partial in nature, similar to the threshold determination.  You also 
include upstream ownership interest.  You include self-generation.  And you 
include the mothball capacity as well, capacity that’s not currently operating 
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but could be brought back.   

So you also, finally, will discount capacity that is wind or solar capacity.  And 
those are subject to particular discount factors which will vary from year to 
year.  Almost all of this capacity is reflected – on the ERCOT side at least – 
from the ERCOT Capacity, Demand and Reserves Report.  As is the total 
ERCOT capacity, which is where you derive the denominator side of the 
equation in determining whether or not the capacity that the transaction 
parties own or control amounts to 1% of ERCOT and ERCOT files that with 
the Public Utility Commission towards the beginning of every year.  I believe 
it’s in February, sometimes even into March.  The current number is on the 
next slide, which is approximately 93,000 megawatts.  

So if you have counted all of this capacity and if it amounts to 1% or more of 
the capacity – the installed capacity in the power region, then it’s incumbent 
upon those parties to seek PUC approval.  And, if so, they must do so 120 
days before the proposed closing.  So that’s a very strict deadline.  Even there, 
though, the term closing is a little bit subject to some interpretation.  We have 
interpreted that – and I believe the larger community as well has interpreted 
that – term to mean the date on which the parties will create or acquire the 
equity interest that is giving rise to the application in the first place.  So in a 
lot of these acquisition deals, you’ll have a signature date that you might call a 
closing, but really it doesn’t fund and the equity interest doesn’t become 
created until several weeks or even months later.  And so we look to that later 
date in determining the 120 day deadline.  And that has been the practice at 
the Commission. 

So if a filing is necessary and if it’s made, as I mentioned earlier, the 
Commission has to approve it, unless the total amount of installed capacity 
that those parties control exceeds 20% in a power region.  It’s very unlikely 
that anyone will ever hit that amount, given the wind and solar discount 
factors, given partial ownership and the like.  Really, the only parties that are 
having to be sensitive to that, in Texas at least, would be Luminant and I 
guess, to a lesser extent, NRG.   

I guess one final thought here is that although the parties have to file for 
approval 120 days before their closing, there’s no deadline for the 
Commission itself to act.  That’s not to say that it just sits on these for months 
and months.  We found that the typical rule of thumb is that the Commission 
will issue a final order within 2½ to 3 months.  That’s sort of a typical length 
of time.  Depends upon open meeting dates.  Depends upon time of year, 
workload, that sort of thing.  They have expressed a willingness to accelerate 
these things if there are particular circumstances about that transaction that 
necessitate moving quicker, but not just, you know, we just want to get this 
out of the way sooner than later.  That’s typically not something that will 
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motivate the staff to accelerate their schedule on this.   

As I mentioned a moment ago, I included an example.  I’m not really going to 
parse through this example except to say that here we have an instance where 
you have an existing generation owner, you have another existing generation 
owner that’s, say, acquiring a cash equity position.  You might have an 
investor who is acquiring a tax equity position.  You look at their capacity.  
You look at their affiliate capacity, both in the region in question and then in 
other power regions.  You total that and then in this particular example, their 
combined capacity is not 1%, so no filing is necessary in this particular 
example. 

Let’s take a couple of more minutes before I turn it over to Kyle and mention 
some less complicated, but certainly necessary, administrative – registrations, 
filings, applications.  Certainly in Texas, you have to file a registration with 
the Texas PUC to register as what’s called a power generation company.  
That’s something that’s necessary to do before you enter into commercial 
operations.  It’s pretty much a form exercise with the Commission.  I think 
Kyle will talk about some other state requirements that could be similar. 

Also with the Texas Commission on the renewable side, if you want to have 
the benefit of creating renewable energy credits, which there’s still a trading 
market for those, then you have to apply for certification from the 
Commission.  Again, that’s largely a form exercise, but it’s important to get 
that certification.  And then set up a trading account with ERCOT.   

Both in ERCOT and other organized RTOs, ISOs, there will be 
interconnection procedures.  ERCOT has a very defined one and I think the 
Southwest Power Pool does, as well, relating to the execution of guarantee 
agreements, contracts, the formulation and execution of commissioning plan, 
providing credit worthy – establishing credit worthiness in ERCOT, one must 
designate a qualified scheduling entity for marketing power from your 
generation facility, as well.  And finally, as is going to be true throughout the 
country, you’ll have to execute an interconnection agreement with the local 
transmission utility and go through interconnection studies with FERC, as 
well as ERCOT and have very defined procedures for how those studies are 
carried out and how the generator and the utilities and the ISO Reliability 
Coordinator will all relate to one another, which are all very critical to getting 
your project from paper to operating and supplying power to the grid. 

So that’s Texas, and from a high level kind of conceptually what happens in 
other states, at least towards the end.  So that concludes my part of the 
presentation, so I’d like to now turn it over to Kyle Barry for his part of the 
presentation.  And again, encourage everybody to submit questions if there’s 
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anything that is of interest to you. 

Kyle Barry Thanks, Chris.  I’m going to move us north from Texas into the Midwest, 
where I’m based and do most of my practice.  And as part of my presentation 
today, I’m going to give a high level overview of three different regulatory 
regimes employed by four different states.   

And the first one I’m going to talk about today is Illinois.  So if you’re 
developing a wind or solar project in Illinois, there’s no regulatory approval 
required from the state utility commission, which is called the Illinois 
Commerce Commission.  Their deciding approvals in Illinois for wind and 
solar projects are done exclusively – or not exclusively – but done primarily at 
the local level.  And since Illinois – and specifically at the county level.  And 
since Illinois has 102 counties, you could theoretically be dealing with 102 
different sets of regulatory rules.  Practically speaking, of course, at least for – 
if you track the course of development of wind projects over the last ten to 
twelve years, most of those projects have been developed in the northern third 
of the state and so you’re talking about a more targeted group of counties.  
But who knows?  I mean, I was surprised – I’ve been surprised as I follow 
development of wind projects in the north, kind of moving toward the south.  
We’re now looking at projects potentially south of Springfield and ten years 
ago I wouldn’t have thought the resource would have supported that.  So 
again, it can be challenging if you’re developing more than one project in the 
state in that the rules may be different from county to county.  So you end up 
with variable standards and different peculiarities in each county, so you just 
need to be aware of that when you decide about siting your projects. 

There are – and I know I just said that there’s no state-wide standard or state-
wide approval required from the Illinois Commerce Commission, but that 
doesn’t mean that groups haven’t tried to adopt state-wide standards and two 
years ago, to a certain extent, some landowner and agricultural group 
succeeded in sort of a lesser forum, when they pushed for the enactment of 
statutes that requires any wind project in the state to have in place an 
agricultural impact mitigation agreement.  And that agreement, which is 
administered by the Illinois Department of Agriculture, effectively sets 
minimum siting standards for wind projects as they relate to landowner issues.  
So, you know, depth of burying cables.  They even have a provision that 
governs when a project can do construction, during what condition.  So it can 
get rather detailed and I think it was ultimately a compromise between the 
wind industry and some of these landowner ag groups.  But it does set some – 
set the bar a minimum – a bar for siting standards that are adopted by 
counties. 

Now, some of those standards can be waived with respect to the landowner in 
a lease agreement, but they do impose an additional requirement that existed 
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two years before.  And from experience, the Department of Agriculture has a 
standard template agreement that they’ve been revising over the last couple 
years, and they’re typically not inclined to make major changes.   

So one other agency that’s worth mentioning in Illinois doesn’t relate to siting 
standards, but rather relates to development opportunities, particularly on the 
power purchase side.  The Illinois Power Agency is kind of a unique animal 
and is vested in implementing Illinois’s renewable portfolio standards and as 
part of that, they have driven wind and solar development in the state.  In the 
past, it’s been primarily wind.  In 2010, there was a special procurement done 
for one 20-year long term power purchase contracts for wind projects and that 
led to the development of several new projects in the state.  More recently, 
because of a statute that was enacted in December of last year, there’s been a 
lot of interest in solar development in Illinois.  There’s been a lot of 
prospecting going on around the state.  Because this week the Illinois Power 
Agency is hosting a procurement for 15-year REC-only contracts for solar and 
wind.  They’re seeking a million megawatt hours for wind RECs, but that 
probably won’t generate a lot of agreements but on the solar side, it’s going to 
be a total of also a million RECs effectively.  And the first procurement for 
the solar will be this week, but there will be two more within the next twelve 
months.  So that has spurred a lot of interest in Illinois so I’m anxious to see 
how that plays out in terms of project development, because solar is pretty 
darn new to Illinois as compared to wind. 

So moving ahead with Example No. 1, which is no statewide siting standard.  
Similar process in Missouri.  The Missouri PSC’s approval is not required for 
wind or solar projects.  And again, the siting’s primarily done at the local 
level, where you have variable standards at the county, and you could 
potentially have township approval required.   

One potential exception that’s worth noting that applies in both Missouri and 
Illinois is that you could get tripped up and impose a requirement for PSC 
approval when it comes to your generation power line.  Over the last couple 
years, the Missouri PSC has exercised pretty muscular jurisdiction over 
transmission.  There’s kind of a – Ameren is the utility in Illinois – excuse 
me, in Missouri and Illinois and they’re building a new transmission line and 
they’ve run into some problems with approval from the Missouri PSC.  And 
so I point it out because if your project company doesn’t own the gen-tie line, 
you may have to seek approval from the Missouri PSC and that could add 
some significant time to your project development timeline. 

Okay, Example No. 2 is a state where state-wide approval of the public 
utilities commission in required, and that’s Minnesota.  The Minnesota PUC 
required – approval is required by the Minnesota PUC when projects over 25 
or 50 megawatts, as well as solar over 50.  And again, my presentation is 
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focused primarily on utility scale wind and solar, so that’s the – that 
threshold’s probably not going to be – come into play for a utility scale 
project, but you never know.  So the advantage there is you have consistent 
state-wide standards, so if you develop one project in the state of Minnesota 
in one location, you’re probably good to go in terms of knowing how to 
develop that project in another part of the state.  The timeline can take up to 
six months or more so that is typically longer than it takes at the local level, 
say, in Illinois, where you can get a project approved – or a conditional use 
permit for projects approved in two or three months.  So that’s something to 
consider when you’re moving forward or selecting a site or a state or a regime 
in which to develop your project.  And again, the advantages are you have 
standards that apply state-wide and you don’t have to worry about the 
vagaries associated with the county boundary if you’re in Minnesota, whereas 
you would in Illinois and Missouri. 

So the final example I have is kind of a hybrid.  Wisconsin requires approval 
from the Wisconsin PSC for projects that are larger than 100 megawatts.  For 
projects that are smaller than 100 megawatts, local approval is required.  So 
you have a mixture of state-wide and local standards, depending on the size of 
your project.  No, where that comes into play – and I know this because I’ve 
talked to a client that is looking at a project in Wisconsin – as a developer, 
you may want to – it may dictate the size of the project you want to pursue 
because if you want to pursue a larger scale project over 100 megawatts, 
you’re going to need more time to get that done.  The Wisconsin PSC can – 
the approval can take over a year and maybe even longer.  So if you’re going 
to go with a large project in Wisconsin, it’s important to start initiating the 
process early on and talking to staff to get that moving.  I think if you have a 
supportive local government, the process and the timing for the process can be 
significantly shorter.  So again, it can drive the size of your project in 
Wisconsin.  Now solar in Wisconsin is fairly new.  I think they’ve got about 
26 megawatts in the ground as of last year and they haven’t yet adopted state-
wide siting standards for solar, according to one of my colleagues in our 
Madison office.  But we’ll see how that develops. 

So with that, Chris, I’m going to turn it back to you.  That’s the end of what I 
had planned to cover and I appreciate the opportunity.  Thanks. 

Chris Reeder Okay.  Thanks a lot, Kyle. 

We have about four questions and it’s not too late to submit additional ones.  
Three of those are directed to Linda Walsh, so they relate to the Federal 
standard, so let me just go through those with Linda. 

The first one is kind of a general question:  What’s the horizontal competitive 
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concern? 

So, Linda, are you there? 

Linda Walsh Sorry.  Had it on mute.   

Market power in the generation market is the horizontal competitive concern.  
In the market-based rate context, FERC wants to make sure that a market-
based rate applicant does not have the ability to control the market before 
authorizing that generator to charge market-based rates.  In the 203 context, 
market power is analyzed as to whether a change in ownership of assets will 
give buyer market power.  The same kind of horizontal concern across the 
generation market itself. 

Chris Reeder Okay.  Our next question relates to the distance issue and solar:  For the one 
mile rule, is it known from which point of the plant the distance is measured 
and specifically for solar farms that have the inverters, i.e., generators, spread 
out over hundreds of acres. 

Linda Walsh Well, you know, this is similar to that case that I mentioned, Beaver Creek, 
where the question is, you know, how would you measure the generator for a 
wind facility, which is spread out over a broad geographic area.  And the way 
the rule is written now, the distance is measured from generating facility to 
generating facility, so a strict reading of that would be that even the outermost 
corner of a solar panel would be measured.  That would be, you know, one 
point.  And then the next point would be the outermost corner of the next 
solar panel.  So it’ll be interesting to see what FERC does with this 
geographic-centric request.  That would, of course, change how it’s measured 
and I’m sure it would not only apply to wind, but it would likely apply to 
solar, if FERC were to go with that kind of measurement analysis. 

Chris Reeder Okay.  Thanks for that.   

So let’s turn to the next question, Linda, which is also for you:  Would a large 
energy storage plant – I believe that’s 100 megawatts – qualify as a QF as 
cogeneration? 

Linda Walsh Well, this is an interesting question.  I’ve seen energy storage come up in the 
context of small power production facility.  I haven’t seen it come in the 
context of the cogeneration facility.  FERC has some very specific rules about 
cogen requirements.  I’d urge you to look at 18 C.F.R. 292.202.  I think it 
would be a tough thing to get an energy storage facility to fit into the 
definitions included here.  There is a provision that allows FERC to grant 
waivers of requirements, so I think, you know, there would certainly be some 
waivers required for an energy storage plant to be cogen.  But, you know, it 
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might be worth looking into.  But I haven’t seen that come up, myself. 

Chris Reeder Okay.  So we just have one more question that we’ve received.  We still have 
a couple more minutes if anybody else has any questions or wants to follow 
up on anything.  Go ahead and submit those.   

If in a repower situation the developer is obtaining a new tax equity 
investment, would PURA or the Texas approval requirement, would that 
apply.  

So you’re looking at the creation of – or the combination of two owners of 
electric generation facilities.  So if the investor is someone who has existing 
interests in Texas generation, and if the developer likewise does, then the 
investment conceivably could bring there the Texas approval requirement if 
they together hit the 1% threshold.  If the developer, however, let’s say they 
don’t have anything else.  This is just kind of a new thing or new to Texas.  
And this repowering facility is it.  Then I think you’d need to bear down a 
little more deeply.  Is this a facility that’s currently in operation or would be 
expected to be in operation within the next twelve months.  If not, if we’re 
looking at the investment that’s way in advance of when this facility would 
come on line, would go COD, well past the twelve month stage, for example, 
and that is it for the developer, then you wouldn’t have that kind of situation.  
So it kind of depends on the specific facts and I think that’s sort of the broader 
lesson of this whole Texas exercise is that while the words seem to be fairly 
easy to understand, you have some questions when you apply those to specific 
facts. 

Okay.  Don’t see any additional questions and looks like we’re pretty much at 
the end of the hour so let’s just go ahead and bring this to a close.   

Thanks everybody for joining the program today.  We hope this was helpful 
to you and to your organization.  If you haven’t already, please click on the 
“Survey” icon at the bottom of your screen to complete the short survey, 
which is very important to us because we use those surveys when we put 
together future programs.   

As a reminder, we’ve been certified for CLE credit in a number of states:  
Colorado, California, Illinois, Iowa, Kansas, Missouri, Nebraska, Tennessee, 
Texas, Wisconsin.  A recording of this webcast will be available tomorrow for 
repeat watching and sharing.  Once available, a link to the recording will be 
emailed to you, along with a certificate of attendance. 

Should have mentioned a moment ago, if you do happen to have any 
questions later on, something occurs you, just go ahead and submit those.  
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You can email one of us or if this icon still works, you could use that, too. 

Okay, so that’s it.  Please be sure to join us for our next webinar, which will 
be on Project Disposition and Acquisition and that’s going to be September 
25.  Hope you can join us. 

That concludes everything for today.  Thanks a lot! 

 


